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SUMMARY 

Expands crisis stabilization services, including crisis stabilization centers meeting criteria 
adopted by Oregon Health Authority by rule, short-term respite facilities, peer respite centers, 
behavioral health urgent care walk-in centers and crisis hotline center. 

Appropriates moneys from General Fund to authority to provide funding to county community 
mental health programs to establish and maintain mobile crisis intervention teams. 

Requires authority, no later than January 1, 2022, to report to interim committees of Legislative 
Assembly related to mental or behavioral health, recommendations on policies and legislative 
changes, if any, needed to implement National Suicide Hotline Designation Act of 2020 and 
establish statewide coordinated crisis services system. Specifies information that must be 
included in report. 

Limits liability of 9-8-8 coordinated crisis services system to conduct that is willful or wanton. 
Prohibits blocking delivery or forwarding to public safety answering point of 9-8-8 coordinated 
crisis services system information. Makes number identifications and subscriber information 
received by 9-8-8 coordinated crisis services system confidential and not subject to public 
disclosure unless specified criteria are met. 

Declares emergency, effective July 1, 2021. 

OPEN GOVERNMENT IMPACT 

Legislative Counsel has not adopted standards for drafting measures that establish exemptions 
from disclosure of public records. 

This measure extends the exemption from public disclosure of automatic number identifications 
received by public safety answering points to calls to the 9-8-8 coordinated crisis services 
system. 

If those public records that could be subject to public disclosure were instead subject to 
mandatory disclosure under public records law, the public could receive phone numbers from 
which calls were made to the 9-8-8 suicide prevention and behavioral health crisis hotline. 


